
 

 

City of New Munich 

City Council Minutes 

 

September 5
th

, 2017 

 
The City Council of the City of New Munich met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., in the 

City Hall. Jim Poepping, Shawn Duevel, Pat Nathe, and Ron Doll were present. 

 

On a motion by Pat Nathe, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the minutes from 

August 7
th

, 2017 were approved. 

 

Fire Chief, Allen Fiedler was present to inform the Council of two medical calls last 

month. The rescue van is no longer working; they are looking at purchasing a different 

one. The department will received $1793.50 for training from Minnesota Board of 

Firefighter Training for fiscal year July 2017- July 2018. Allen submitted a bill that needs 

to be paid, $900.00 to Minnesota State Fire Chiefs Association for a 2 day Conference for 

Allen Fiedler, Kurt Ritter and Justin Boecker. 

 

Waste /Water Operator, Tom Valerius was present to inform the Council that Rural 

Water fixed the gate valve at the Lagoon. The water tower had maintenance and 

inspection done on August 20-21. 

 

Jaycee member, Sandy Zierden was present to donate $8000.00 to the City 

 

On a motion by Pat Nathe, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the following building 

permits were approved, Brian Thull, Ray Mayers and Ray Painter. 

 

Tom Vink does not need a permit to move concrete barriers on his property. 

 

A public hearing is set for October 2
nd

, at 6:30pm in regards to re-zone 420 Main St. 

 

On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Pat Nathe and carried Resolution 9-17-A was 

approved. 

 

Pat Nathe will call the Sheriff’s Department about a camper which is parked on the 

property of Ken and Pat Bushman. Camper does not belong to Ken and Pat Bushman. 

 

Homeowner’s rental Ordinance was tabled till next regular scheduled meeting. 

 

On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Pat Nathe, carried and approved, the City 

will get bids to repair 7
th

 Ave E and other streets in the City. 

 

Four people were interested in the Council member’s position, Sandy Zierden, Mark 

Hasse, Bryan Kasten and Elmer Boecker. The council voted and Bryan Kasten was 



 

 

appointed as new Council member. He will be sworn in at the next regular scheduled 

meeting. 

 

On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the following bills 

were approved. 

 

Gerald Revermann    $72.03 

Jim Rieland     $229.62 

Kelly Thielen     $918.62 

Thomas Valerius    $787.73 

Thomas Valerius    $389.76 

Gerald Revermann    $60.00 

Kelly Thielen     $34.95 

Thomas Valerius    $119.46 

New Munich Fire Relief   $5,000.00 

Melrose Hardware    $152.72 

State of Minnesota    $192.00 

AMTA      $76.01 

Danny’s Disposal    $45.40 

H&H Contracting    $4,700.00 

Allen Fielder     $900.00 

Central McGowan    $18.72 

Hawkins     $10.00 

Rahn’s Oil & Propane    $190.09 

Metering & Technology   $862.75 

Xcel       $1,401.62 

Bill Rieland     $100.00 

  

On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:49pm. 

 

 

 

 

City Clerk  

Kelly Thielen 

 

 

 

 

 

 


